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The eleventh canSAS workshop was held 

in Freising, Germany, July 8–10, 2019. 

These international meetings, promoting col-

lective action for nomadic small-angle scatter-

ers, have been taking place since 1998 and act 

as forums to catalyze cooperation amongst the 

SAS community in order to provide better fa-

cilities and equipment, combined with reliable 

data interpretation and analysis. The meeting 

attracted over 60 participants from major neu-

tron and X-ray laboratories, as well as manu-

facturers of SAXS equipment, and users from 

academia and industry. There was also a wide 

geographical spread with participants from 

Australia, Asia, and North America joining 

European colleagues.

There were talks and poster discussions 

at the meeting, but most of the workshop 

was devoted to parallel breakout sessions 

where particular current issues in SAS were 

discussed, ranging from multiple scattering 

to common sample environment interfaces. 

The breakout groups reported back to every-

one, and this was followed by general discus-

sion so that a broad community could agree 

some important links between topics and ac-

tions for various working groups. The diverse 

experience of attendees brought forward an 

equally broad range of discussion topics. Sev-

eral themes that are relatively new to canSAS 

emerged from sessions that included grazing 

incidence scattering (GISAS), where there are 

needs for more quantitative analysis and for 

reference samples that allow for comparison 

between instruments and between techniques 

such as GISAXS and GISANS. There was 

extended discussion about various aspects 

of sample environments. Although there are 

clearly major differences between neutron and 

X-ray instruments in factors such as the size 

of beam and consequent needs for precision of 

alignment and the choice of window materi-

als, there were several clear points of common 

interest. Control of equipment and interfacing 

to instrument programs is a good example, 

and issues relating to control of rheometers 

received special attention, particularly during 

a visit to Anton Paar in Stuttgart on the day 

after the canSAS workshop. There is a clear 

trend to more complex sample environments 

with in-situ processing or complementary 

in-situ measurements. The need to store and 

to make available this additional ancillary 

data for combined analysis with the scatter-

ing results will require development of both 

software and standardized data formats. This 

extra material may, for example, consist of 

substantial amounts of optical spectroscopic 

data, mechanical, dielectric, rheological, or 

other measurement data.

Another area of discussion was the increas-

ing needs for outreach and dissemination. 

Previous work established the SAS portal 

(www.smallangle.org) in 2012, which aims 

to provide links to information for the SAS 

community. It is recognized that further work 

and redesign are required to make this more 

to descriptions of analysis software very use-

ful; this has been the most accessed page. On 
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Participants at the canSAS workshop enjoying a break in the sunshine.




